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KENNETH F. COLEMAN JR

Developer of the Accelerated Freefall Training Concept

Ken Coleman had been right in the middle of the rapid evolution that occurred during the 70’s. He began jumping in 1969 with a club in Kalamazoo, Michigan where he participated in the club training. In 1973 he formed a team with three of his students to compete in the 4-man formation skydiving event (relative work). In 1974 and again in 1976 his team, The Rainbow Flyers, won the National Championships and the world cup meets which followed. In 1975 they also won the 4-way gold medals in the First World Championships of Relative Work; again in that year (1975) they also won the American National Championships.

During those years of winning and defending titles, Ken and his team started their own drop zone and student training operation to subsidize their practice expenses.

From that time forward Ken earned his living in the parachute business, working for a company that developed the first student tandem, and later for a company that also pioneered student tandems. It was then that he decided that the time had come to also develop a new student training program, a program that utilized the advancements that had been made in skydiving techniques.

Early in the program development Coleman obtained from the USPA Board of Directors the necessary waivers to the Basic Safety Regulations (which required all students to make five static-line jumps)…By the end of 1980, with the aid of Gary Dupuis, Hoot Gibson, Rocky Evans, T.K. Donle, Charlie Kinlin, John Robbins, Mike Johnston, Jim Mowrey, and others, the Accelerated Freefall Program had matured. Coleman was anxious to spread the word…It was obvious that jump instructors and jumpmasters could not be trained through a mail order course; there must be a standardized course to certify people for these ratings – and Coleman was chosen by USPA to travel to DZs around the country to prepare instructors and jumpmasters and to assist drop zones in initiating and integrating this method into their instructional programs.

In August of 1981, however, Coleman was killed in a balloon crash.  His program would not die with him; he had infected too many people with his enthusiasm and vibrancy.

PARACHUTIST, March 1982
The British Parachute Association (BPA) quickly followed suit and had their instructors qualified by the USPA until they gained enough understanding to qualify their own instructors. The BPA’s guidelines for an AFF instructor are as follows:

· Must already be a static line instructor

· Must have a minimum of 1000 jumps

· Must have a minimum of 10 hours of freefall time

· Must pass the stringent BPA AFF instructors course

So all of your instructors, instructing you jumping at Skydive Spain are of an exceptionally high standard.
